EXTRACT FROM TEACHING AND LEARNING COMMITTEE MINUTES:  

21 November 2001

01.264
Students proceeding with Supplementary Work (RPT codes A13 and A14)

Following a review of students proceeding with supplementary work students last year, Senate had approved a recommendation from the Committee that students should be permitted to carry a failed module, or modules, amounting to a maximum of 20 credits at undergraduate level, provided that the module(s) carried were not prerequisite(s) for study in the next year of the course.


The Committee noted that there had been a number of cases where Boards of Examiners had sought to exceed the maximum in the light of extenuating circumstances.  The advice from the Examinations Office had been that, in the absence of a specific regulation to this effect, Boards should not permit additional modules to be carried as a student who subsequently failed the carried modules could appeal on the grounds that the University’s regulations had not been followed and that failure was owing to being required to undertake an excessive workload.


The Committee noted a recommendation that students should not be permitted to proceed to the next stage of the course carrying more than 20 credit points even if there were extenuating circumstances.  The Committee noted that current regulations allowed students to commence placement years, carrying more failures.


AGREED:
that Boards might decide to exceed the maximum in the light of extenuating circumstances.

